RABC MEETING MINUTES May 13, 2019

Attendees:

Kaydene Hubert Erick Finnestead Cindy Adams Kyle Schuyler Joyce Kelly

Amy Kim

Lael Bartels Beth Coppock

Amy Belcher Lena Garcia **Emily Lantaff**

Heather Bennett Penny Hodges Jordyn Matthews Lora Noesen

Michael Cimperman Stacey James Sheryl Miller Dani Olinger

Laurie Johnson Cherese Montgomery Paula Nelsen

Jen Orvis

Laura Veeder

Call to Order—Kaydene Hubert at 6:36 PM

Introduction—What have you learned from this year and would like to use moving forward? Selected thoughts included:

DWSCS-could use more seating and preferred the paper auction; great way to get acquainted. Enjoyed the brainstorming meeting and collaboration with RALC.

Learned as a single parent rep how to delegate more.

Still need a girls' soccer rep.

One idea would be to do a Walk of Champions like Erie.

After-prom was a great success; lots of fun.

Great how the dance team bonded under less than ideal circumstances.

Would like to find a second parent rep for girls' basketball.

The girls' soccer team really came together.

Can really tell that Coach Stewart is behind the boys on his baseball team.

Appreciate the parent reps; the coaches are confident that they can count on them.

Appreciate the parents and hope to see more of them at DWSCS.

Approval of Prior Minutes

Motion to Approve Minutes - Tamara Stutzman (1st) and Lora Noesen (2nd)

Treasurer's Report—Amy Kim (rabctreasurer@gmail.com)

- · Amy distributed the Treasurer's Report.
- · We are doing very well. All of our events this year have been in the black
- · Please email Amy with any other questions in general or about team reports.

Athletic Director Report—Kyle Schuyler

- Four girls from the golf team competed at Regionals at Fox Hill. None qualified for State.
- · Girls' tennis competed at Regionals at Quail Courts. None qualified for State, but 3 or 4 teams participated in playback games.
- · Lacrosse lost a tough one to Golden in the playoffs, but really put the first-year program on the
- · Boys' swim and dive had an unbelievable 5th win at Conference Championships. Our conference includes 4 of the top 7 teams in the state. The team qualified 19 for State.
- · Both boys' and girls' track and field placed third at the Conference Meet. Twenty-six athletes are headed to State after a great second half of the season.
- · Girls' soccer is seeded eighth in the State Tournament. They have made quick work of their first two opponents in the tournament and likely should have been seeded higher.
- · Baseball has only lost 2 games this year, both of them out-of-state. They swept Longmont and are

expected to be #2 or #3 seed for Regionals which means that we will probably host the first round on Saturday. It is possible that the boys will be playing on Graduation Day.

· Best of luck to all the teams and individuals as they compete in the post-season!

Principal's Report-Erick Finnestead

- We are hiring a volleyball coach (new health teacher), and Coach Ashlee of girls' basketball will be joining us as a science teacher.
- · The two new math teachers are coming out of student teaching.
- Ten students have qualified via NMSQT and 14 students have completed very high-level AP research projects. He is very pleased with the academic accomplishments of our students.
- We are piloting a new program Eye to Eye for mentoring special education students at Altona. We
 will be sending kids to Brown for training for this important leadership opportunity.
- · Into the Woods was wonderful and enjoyed by the 5th graders from our feeders.

President's Report-Kaydene Hubert

- Thanks to those who attended the Volunteer Appreciation Event. Unfortunately, turnout was very low. She expressed her appreciation to everyone who volunteers for RABC!
- Our mission is to love, care, and serve our students as well as our greater community. Know that
 our kids are watching and learning from us! Kaydene shared a story about how her college-age and
 older kids now bring the spirit of giving and volunteering into their communities.
- · Please keep doing what you are doing and share your story to inspire others.
- · Kaydene distributed gifts from the Board.

Committee Reports

Homecoming and DWSCS-Kaydene Hubert

- Homecoming will be Friday, September 27, 2019 with the dance on Saturday, September 28, 2019.
 We are going to try to host our tailgate at Lyons HS before the game, but we will still hold the parade from here at Silver Creek.
- Remember that you will need baskets for the silent auction at DWSCS. Keep an eye out for clearance items to include.

Voting for RABC Board—Kaydene Hubert

- Kaydene will stay on as President.
- The plan is to have co-VPs. Joyce will move to VP, and Michael Cimperman, who is relatively new, will join her. Michael will have a freshman son here next year.
- Lena Garcia will take over as Secretary. She has twin boys who will be sophomores next year.
- We will have co-Treasurers. Amy will stay on even though she does not have a student involved in sports or SCLA. Heather Bennett, who will have a junior and freshman next year, will join her.
- Heather and Michael introduced themselves. Heather is new to RABC. She attended one meeting
 and heard Kaydene say that without a Treasurer, there is no RABC. She has a background in
 accounting. Her daughter is a golfer and will be a junior next year. Her son is an incoming freshman
 who is interested in a variety of sports. Michael organized this year's Raptor Run, which
 unfortunately did not pan out in the end. His son will be an incoming freshman, so Michael is here
 to see how he can give back.
- We distributed paper ballots.
- Results—Kaydene Hubert, President; Joyce Kelly and Michael Cimperman, co-VPs; Lena Garcia, Secretary; and Amy Kim and Heather Bennett, co-Treasurers.
- Thanks to everyone for voting and to those who volunteered to be on the Board.

Senior Breakfast—Kaydene Hubert

If you signed up to bring something, please be sure to have it here on time.

- All seniors are encouraged to attend. Those participating in State track and field and State swimming will have to miss it, unfortunately.
- We will begin preparations at 5:45 AM. Please be here promptly if you are volunteering.
- · Countdown will start right after breakfast.

Final Call for Business-Kaydene Hubert

Status of Girls' Wrestling and Boys' Volleyball

- Wrestling teams will be coed for the season. The girls will have their own State meet, so they can choose.
- Boys' volleyball will be a club sport for one more year. It will be a full CHSAA sport beginning in 2021.
- Unified bowling is currently part of an adaptive PE class at Centennial Lanes. We are trying to get a
 District league and recognition by CHSAA.

Wrap-Up-Kaydene Hubert

- · We thank Mr. Finnestead and Mr. Schuyler for their support.
- Going forward, we will try to have students attend RABC General Meetings once per season and to collaborate with RALC. This will enable us to connect with the students.

Correction - Teams Potentially Moving to 5A for the 2020-21 and 2021-22 School Years

• For the following 2 years (20-21 and 21-22), some teams will be in 4A and some in 5A. 5A teams are expected to be boys' and girls' basketball, boys' and girls' soccer, cheer, softball, and volleyball,

Next Meeting Date is Monday, August 26, 2019, at 6:30 PM in the Silver Creek Library.

Have a great summer! We look forward to seeing you then.

Adjourn

Motion to adjourn by Emily Lantaff, 2nd by Lael Bartels. Meeting adjourned at 7:35 PM.